MCPB Board Meeting Minutes
May12, 2014
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Meeting called to order at 6:04 by President Steve Bruso

BOD Members Present: Brian Auer, Chad Beaty, Jim Broadbear, Roger Burns, 
Steve Bruso, Audelle Cummings , Keith Eichensehr, Bill Graden, Kelly Hott, Bill Jones, 
Tom Nolin, Andy Ommen, Jerry Stocks, and Jason Wilson. 

Also present, Business Manager Brian Thede and Friends of the Board Amy Green, Evan Fahrner, Renee Kresl, Mike Pauken, and Brent Calvert. Summer Intern Jessica Sandoval. 

BOD Members not present: Dave Blume, Brian Everett, Doug Fewkes, Doug Gillam, John Harris, Roger Heideman, Eric Oglivie, Steve Olson, Steve Platt and Brad Thede.

Motion to approve Meeting Minutes from April 2014:
Proposed – Bill Graden
2nd –  Roger Burns
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Treasurer's Report – Chad Beatty
· Revenue Stream and Reporting Items:
· Chad introduced Renee Kresl who is interested in taking over the treasurer duties at the end of Chad’s term. 
· Net Income on track to be better than end of fiscal year goal
· Registrations (Steve Bruso or Amy Green)
· Very close to same number of registrations as as year
· Still hoping for more Colt/Palomino registrations. 
· Sponsorships (Brian Thede)
· 6 outfield signs are ready for installation.
· More team sponsors than ever before (mainly due to record number of Shetland teams having team sponsors)
· Fund Raising (Steve Bruso or Kelly Mutters)
· Fundraising completed for the year. 
Motion to approve the May 2014 Treasurer’s Report: 
Proposed – Kelly Hott
2nd – Audelle Cummings
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Manager's Report - Brian Thede
· Brian introduced Jessica Sandoval as our summer intern. Welcome Jessica! 
· Very hot in the concession stand. A/C should be up and running soon. 
· More no-shows and late arrivals for scheduled concession stand shifts. 
· Playing rules have been updated. A final version of the updated playing rules will be posted on the web site shortly. 
Some of the notable changes: 
· No Balks in Mustang
· Coaches do not line the fields
· Bronco and Pony will bat all players who show up in the batting order. 
· Bronco and Pony will now allow free defense substitution
· A player (unless hurt or sick) must not sit our two consecutive innings. 
· No Chart for tracking Mustang playing positions. Coaches will track using their own method
· Bronco-Pony end of season tournament – all players must play at least 6 defensive outs. 
Motion to approve the new updated ground rules: 
Proposed – Jim Broadbear
2nd – Andy Ommen
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Facilities/Fields – Kelly Hott / Andy Ommen
· A/C and heating units have been installed. Need to be hooked up. 
· Gas line install is being scheduled by NICOR. Hopefully by June. Some concrete will be torn up for the install. SBC will have advertising above the concession stand windows. 
· Two fulltime grounds crew are available. The rest of the crew will be available once school is out. 
· Holes have shown up in Pony outfield. Hopefully, for the players sake who is making the holes, Andy doesn’t catch them at it. 
· No Colt Practices will be allowed. Still much work to do to prep the field for the upcoming season.
· Lowes bathroom remodel is coming along. The work completed so far: 
· Walls painted
· New Ceiling tiles
· Air hand dryers installed
· Leman Auto Group is donated funds to allow outfield irrigation for Mustang, Bronco, Pony, and Colt. In addition, Pinto will have irrigation as well. In return, Leman will have their annual company picnic at Pony and will park new cars at the complex for advertising. 
· MCPB has been very fortunate to have so much donated to the organization in the past year. Especially: 
· Leman Auto Group
· SBC
· Lowes
· NICOR

Baseball Equipment - Bill Jones
· Discussion topics: 
· Under budget for uniforms. Still need to get Colt and two Pinto Twins uniforms. 
· Of over 750 inhouse uniforms order for Shetland through Pony divisions, ony had to reorder seven jerseys and one hat. 

Umpires – Brian Thede, Bill Graden
· No absentee umps so far. Great job! 
Publicity/News Items – Jim Broadbear – Nothing to report

Divisional Reports:

Shetland Division  - Tom N. 
Pinto Division – Jason  - Two Pinto Twins teams this year
Mustang Division – Keith
Bronco Division – Jamie 
Pony Division – Audelle 
Colt / Palomino Division – Mike Paulken – 7 inhouse teams and one travel

Current Projects
	

Old Business
· Illinois Concealed Weapon Law and MCPB Impact
The following motion was presented by Bill Graden:

Whereas the most viable security measure available to MCPB for protection of members with respect to persons carrying fire arms on the complex; 
Whereas the Bloomington Police Department will only provide such security on private property is if firearms are banned; 
Now therefore, I move that the MCPB BOD vote to ban firearms from the Shira Baseball complex and that it be policy of MCPB, INC that in the event of firearms being brought onto the premises, that the Bloomington Police Department or other applicable authorities be notified as soon as practible that firearms are prohibited, leaving to the proper authorities to take said measures as they deem appropriate to deal with any person(s) in possession of firearms at the complex, and that this policy be posted on the MCPB website and correct signage placed at the entrance gates to the complex. 

Keith Eichensehr seconded the motion. 
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

· At the April BOD meeting, Evan Fahner was nominated as a Director at Larger on the MCPB BOD. 
Motion to approve Evan as Director and replace Cory Rogers is made by Steve Bruso. 
Bill Graden seconds the motion.
Motion passed by unanimous vote.


New Business
· In order to prevent future scheduling issues at the Pony division due to too many travel teams since we added a 9U travel team this year, Audelle Cummings proposes the following motion: 

MCPB will continue Mustang division Twins teams as is (one each at (u and 10U). At Bronco, MCPB will no longer offer an 11U Twins team. Instead, one 12U Twins team will be formed and any player who is considered to be an 11U player will be eligible for selection. If there is room at the Pony Division and there is enough interest, a 14U Twins team may be formed. 

Motion seconded by Bill Graden.
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

· Brent Calvert is nominated as a Director at Larger on the MCPB BOD. A vote will occur at the June BOD meeting if there is a quorum. 
· New Wireless Modem is installed. Guest account is available. It will be turned off once baseball seasons are over. 
· Bill Jones reports that we paid $1522.00 to Pony National for our team registration fees. This is for all teams except Colt division. Colt fees are due June 1. 
· Message from the President. Steve Bruso asked for a few minutes to outline his plans and vision for MCPB:
· Max of two 2-years terms for him and rotate in different leadership. (Bill Jones has expressed the same in his role as BOD secretary).
Four key areas of for Steve’s focus:
· Financial Stability for MCPB, INC
· Business Community Engagement
· Player and Coach development
· Quality and Family Friendly Complex

Upcoming Key Dates:
June 9 – BOD Meeting
Late June - 2014 Fall Ball sign up
Late June – Pinto Twins selection
July 4th tournament


At 7:54, Steve Bruso entertained a motion to adjourn. Bill Graden made the motion with Jim Broadbear seconding it. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Next BOD meeting will be held on June 9 starting at 6:00 in the meeting room at El Toro Restaurant. 



